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Sponsor: Workforce Solutions Meeting Date: 9/6/2022

Title: Amendment # 1 to the Master Grant Contract with Minnesota 

Department of Employment and Economic Development for 

Employment Services

File Number: 2022-465

In October 2021, Workforce Solutions moved from its location at 2266 2nd Street North, North Saint 

Paul, MN 55109 to its current location at 160 E. Kellogg Blvd., Suite 6700, Saint Paul, MN 55101.  

Workforce Solutions was recently informed that, per State requirements, the Master Grant Contract 

with the Minnesota Department of Employment and Economic Development must be updated to 

reflect Workforce Solutions’ change of address. No other amendments to this contract are being 

requested at this time. Workforce Solutions is anticipated to re-locate once again in early 2023 to 

have proximity to the Metro Square Service Center in order to meet with residents. When Workforce 

Solutions moves to Metro Square, another amendment to the Master Grant Contract will be required 

to update the department’s address at that time. 

Background and Rationale:

Recommendation:

The Ramsey County Board of Commissioners resolved to:

1. Approve amendment # 1 to the Master Grant Contract with the Minnesota Department of 

Employment and Economic Development for Employment Services to update the Workforce 

Solutions address noted on the contract, with all other terms and conditions remaining the 

same.

2. Authorize the Chair and Chief Clerk to execute the amendment. 

3. Authorize the Chair and Chief Clerk to execute future amendments related to an address 

change, in a form approved by the County Attorney’s Office.

A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Frethem, seconded by Commissioner Reinhardt. 

Motion passed.

Aye: - 6: Carter, Frethem, MatasCastillo, McDonough, Ortega, and Reinhardt

Absent: - 1: McGuire

By:

Mee Cheng, Chief Clerk - County Board
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